
        

PRESS RELEASE 

 2 Suspects Arrested for Assault in Warren 
Neighborhood – Victim listed in critical condition  

 
The Warren Police Department would like to provide an update regarding an assault which took place 
this afternoon near a residence in the 22,000 block of Karam Court in the City of Warren. There is no 
threat to the community as both suspects in this incident were quickly arrested by the Warren Police 
Department. The victim in this incident was transported to an area hospital and is listed in critical 
condition with head trauma.  
 
The preliminary details of this incident show that today (06/03/2024) at approximately 1:13pm, Warren 
Police and Fire Units were dispatched to an address in the 22,000 block of Karam Court regarding an 
assault in progress. Dispatch received several 911 calls advising that two suspects were assaulting a 
victim by delivering kicks and stomps to the victim while he was on the ground. Officers arrived on scene 
and located the 25-year-old male victim unconscious and laying the street. Officers immediately 
rendered first aid with the Warren Fire Department transporting the victim to an area hospital wherein 
he is currently listed in critical condition. Officers conducted an initial investigation and learned that two 
male suspects had likely entered a nearby residence after the assault. Officers made contact at this 
residence and placed one suspect, a 32-year-old male, under arrest without incident. Investigators 
arrived on scene to execute a search warrant at the suspect’s residence to gather evidence. During the 
execution of the search warrant, the second suspect was taken into custody inside the residence 
without incident. This suspect is a 34-year-old male and brother to the first suspect.   
 
Investigators learned that the victim and the 32-year-old suspect had an argument over money. A fight 
ensued between these two individuals. At some point in the fight, the victim fell onto the street. At this 
time, the 34-year-old suspect exited a residence and engaged in the assault on the victim while the 
victim was on the ground in a defenseless position. Several witnesses reported both suspects delivering 
“kicks and stomps” to the upper body and head area of the victim.  No weapons were used in this 
incident. Investigators are confident that this incident was not random as all parties are known to each 
other.  
 
This is still a very active investigation. Investigators are continuing to process the scene and gather 
evidence. Investigators plan to present the facts of the case on Wednesday (06/05/2024) to the 
Macomb County Prosecutor’s Office for a review and charging decision.  
 
 

For further information, please contact Warren Police Commissioner 
Charles Rushton @ 586-574-4803 or 586-823-9845 


